
 

 

 

  

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

Pupil Progress Reporting 

 

As you may be aware, the Government has removed the levels for monitoring pupil progress and 

attainment.  

 

For over a year now, we have been carrying out research on the best way forward for Redwell 

Primary School, and by developing our processes, we now feel that we have a very robust system in 

place.  As the lead school in the 5 Wells Teaching School Alliance, we are supporting other schools 

to develop their systems and train their staff. 

 

The impact of this means that the way in which we report to parents will change . Therefore, in 

Parents’ Evening, the teachers will not talk about a child using levels, but instead will use the 10 

minute appointment to focus on the following: 

 

 Effort 

 Presentation 

 Progress 

 Attainment 

 Behaviour 

 

You will be given more information about these areas for your child at Parents’ Evening. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

 

Mrs A Ansell 

Head Teacher 

 

 

 

 


